The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special meeting on Thursday, December 2, 1982 at 9:00 A.M. in the Council Chambers of the Rural Municipality of Morris.

Reeve Alvin Rempel presided.

Present were Councillors: Glenn Curdt, W. F. Recksiedler, Dan Thiessen, Lenore Eidse, Roy Kornelsen.

The purpose of this meeting is to disucss and resolved the matter of employees lay-offs, conditions of standby time, and other matters pretaining to employees.

Moved by Dan Thiessen, Seconded by Glenn Curdt; #46/82. Resolved that Mr. Willie Penner, our Bridge Foremen, be placed on standby time for the winter months and that Mr. Peter Wiebe be now laid-off for the period from December 20, 1982 until approximately March 31st, 1983.

Carried.

Moved by Lenore Eidse, Seconded by W. F. Recksiedler: #47/82. Resolved that our grader operators be placed on standby time and that all personnel on standby time be paid a salary of \$250.00 per week comencing December 20th, 1982 until approximately March 31st, 1983.

Carried.

Moved by Glenn Curdt, Seconded by Roy Kornelsen: #48/82. Resolved that our grader operators be required to report for work 2 days per week for the time on standby and that payment on an hourly rate shall be only after an employee has worked in excess of the weekly standby rate.

Carried.

There was a discussion of Council that they would give out Christmas turkeys to all employees and Council members and that they would would authorize same at the next regular meeting of Council.

Council then discussed the 1983 salaries of Employees.

There was also a discussion of Council regarding the financing of the Weed Control Board and the chemical billing of same.

Council decided that certain aspects of the 1983 employees salaries would be finalized at the December, 1982 regular meeting of Council

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 o'clock noon.

Alvan Rempl

Secretary-Treasurer